

- 1. Residents' personal vehicles may be washed once per week, at any time that is convenient, but each household is restricted to washing the number of vehicles that are registered with the Trust. Your vehicle is registered with the Trust, if it displays a Doverbrook sticker or a hanging parking tag. Guests' vehicles must not be washed.
- 2. Slip and slides are not allowed at Doverbrook due to their constant use of water.
- 3. Children's wading pools 2 feet or less in depth are allowed on the patio areas only.
- 4. Watering of lawns and shrub beds may be done for a period of 30 minutes on an odd/even schedule in accordance with your street address during the hours of 6:00 AM to 9:00 AM or 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM.

We can all contribute to lowering operation costs by following these common-sense watering tips:

- * One thorough watering per week (about 1 to 2 inches) in the form of rainwater or irrigation is ideal for lawns. Frequent, light watering encourages shallow rooting causing plants to suffer more during drought periods.
- * Set sprinklers to water plants, *not pavement*. Use a broom, not a hose, to clear off sidewalks and decks.
- * Mulching planted beds reduces weeds and evaporation from the soil. To water mulched beds effectively use a soaker hose buried under the mulch. Remember to keep mulch away from the foundations to prevent termite and ant infestation.

Remember, it will benefit all members of the Association if water is used wisely.